
RHS Booster Club Meeting Minutes 
March 19, 2012 

Officers Attendance & Activity Representatives: 
Tim Hazlett Principal Jennifer Forseth Activities Director 
 President  Vice President 
Sue Kooima Secretary Scott Hess Treasurer 
    
Carmen Eickson AOF  Gymnastics 
    
Lynee Welding Band  Orchestra 
     
Susan Bjordal Baseball Lisa Russell Powerlifting 
   Pres. Bowl 
Becky Hanzen Basketball - boys LeAnn Schneider Soccer - boys 
Lisa Howard    
Michelle Mriden Basketball - girls Christine Hupke Soccer - girls 
Sheryl Johnson  Kiersta Machacek  
Kris Vining Bowling Carrie Thompson Softball 
LeAnn Werner  Paul Rickert  
Lisa Behrends Cheer - competitive   
  Kelly Brewers Teddy's 
Marci Smith Cheer - Sideline  
    
Jodi Latza Chorus Terry Grove Tennis - boys 
Suzy Roberston    
Lynn Shattuck Dance - competitive   
 Debate Tiffany Kortan Tennis- girls 
    
Melissa Needles Drama Scott Hess  Track/XC 
    
Tim Bjordal Football Gene Beaner Volleyball 
  Nancy Temple  
Scott Christensen Golf - boys  Yearbook 

  
Darrin Rogers/Kari 
Garcia Wrestling 

Pat Haschke Golf - girls Amy Fick Student Council 
 
 
 
Meeting called to order by Scott Hess. 
  
Principal/Activities Director report: 
 Mr. Hazlett would like to thank the Booster club for everything they do for 
the students at Roosevelt. The administration is more than willing to support the 
Booster club with any new ideas. The end of the school year is a very busy time. 
Ms. Forseth echoed that this spring is a very busy time, especially in the Fine Arts 
department. The Winter sports season has just wrapped up and the Spring activities 
have all been enjoying the nice weather.  
The School District has changed the Physical policy and more information will be 
sent to parents regarding the changes. It was noted that the change will have some 
affect on the Booster club financially with there no longer being a night set apart for 
students to get their physicals. 
 
Treasurer’s report 



 
  
 Report approved. 
 
Approve Previous minutes:  
 Minutes approved. 
 
Old Business 
 President’s Bowl Vacancies: Program Sales, Scheduling, and Special Events 
(Chair) are still needed. 
 
New Business  
 Nominations for vacant positions were received and voted on by the 
representatives. Congratulations to Marci Smith as the 2012-13 Booster Club 
President and to Jim Deneven as the 2012-13 Vice President. Thank you for 
volunteering your time!  
We are still in need of a Secretary, Assistant Treasurer and a Member of the Budget 
Committee. Please contact Scott Hess or Sue Kooima with any interest or questions 
regarding these positions. 
 



 
Activity Rep Reports 
 
Academy of Finance:  
Band: The Spring trip to Texas will be the first week of April. On March 30, there 
will be a free send off concert.  
Baseball: Rosters were finalized last week for Varstiy, JV and Freshmen teams. All 3 
teams have had some outdoor practices already. The Varsity and JV teams have their 
first game against Washington on March 27. 
Basketball (boys): Finished in 6th place at the State Tournament. Tyler Howard was 
named to the All Tournament team. The banquet will be held next Tuesday. 
Basketball (girls): Finished 3rd in the State Tournament. Two players, Sydney 
Roma and Tagyn Larson were named to the  All Tournament, All City and All State 
teams. The ending record was 18-8. 
Bowling: In the Regional Competition held in Lincoln, NE the girls fell a little short 
in order to move on in the competition. They placed 9th out of 14 teams. The Boys JV 
placed 13th. The Boys Varsity was able to advance and won the first 2 rounds. They 
ended up 4th out of 18. They won a $500 scholarship to split amongst the team 
members. The banquet will be held March 29.  
Cheer (competitive): off season 
Cheer (sideline): Banquet was held March 19. Tryouts and a parent meeting will be 
held next week.  
Chorus: Solo/small ensemble contest tomorrow. Spring Concert is Tuesday, March 
27th. Auditions for next year's choirs/ensembles will be held Mar 28-Apr 4 while 
Show choir auditions will be Mar 31. Large Group Contest is held on April 11. Honor 
Choir auditions will be held Apr 13-14. The Concert Choir field trip is scheduled for 
April 27. And the End of Year Concert is May 11. 
Cross Country/Track: About 170  kids are out for track this Spring. They will have 
their first meet tomorrow at USD.  
Dance (competitive): off season 
Debate: 
Drama:Tom Sawyer was a big success. Over 75 students were involved and had 
great attendance. There will be 43 students going to the annual drama club trip to 
the Guthrie Theater in Minneapolis to see Hay Fever on Wednesday. The Theater II 
class will be putting on the next play, a satirical comedy call Learn Me Somethin’. It 
will be performed on May 1,3,4,5 at 7:00 pm. 
Football: Weight room attendance has been excellent. The organizing of summer 
camps and important dates will begin this week. Open gyms will be starting as well. 
On May 29-30, a free individual skills camp will be held at USF. Several players will 
attend a specialty skill camp at USF in June. The Sanford Celebrity Camp is June 24-
26 and Gustavus Adolphus 7 on 7 tournament is June 27. The RHS camp is July 9-12.  
Golf (boys): off season 
Golf (girls): There are 22 girls out for golf this Spring. The first JV/Varsity match 
will be on April 3.  
Gymnastics: State was held last weekend. Macy Petersen placed 17th on bars and 
floor. Emily Pepper placed 16th all around, 10th on the beam and tied for 14th on 
Floor. Devann Ellis placed 18th on beam. The top 20 places received medals. Team 
placed 8th out of 12.  
Powerlifting: Results for the state meet held on March 11 in Madison, SD: Dylan 
Letcher, 2nd consecutive championship at Heavyweight (this was RHS’ 5th straight 
Heavyweight win); Ramsey Christopherson placed 2nd in 165 weight class; Sam 
Alfred placed 4th. Nineteen lifters competed. RHS placed 4th out of 10. Five school 
records were broken and 1 was tied. 



Orchestra: 
Soccer (boys): off season 
Soccer (girls): off season 
Softball: open gyms are being held on Monday nights. 
Teddy’s: Mother/Daughter dance was held last week. The end of March, the 
Dad/Daughter dance. 
Tennis (boys): Challenge matches have taken place. First match will be held on 
Saturday against St. Thomas More.   
Tennis (girls): off season 
Volleyball: off season. Junior Olympic season is beginning. 
Wrestling: State Tournament was last weekend. Crowned 2-time State Champion. 
Very good group of young kids. Banquet is on March 13. Camp will be held for 4 
Thursdays in June. 
Student Council: Served at The Banquet last month.  Supporting the campaign to 
“Spread the Word to end the Word”. State Convention is this weekend. Brownie 
Sundae fundraiser will be held next Wednesday for Children’s Miracle Network. 
Polar Plunge is on April 21.  This is a fundraiser for Special Olympics.  Looking for 
more “jumpers”.  If interested, contact someone one Stud Co. 
School Store:  
 
Adjourn 
 
 
Future Meeting Dates: 
March 19, April 16, May 21, June 18, July 16, & Aug. 20 
 
Respectfully submitted by Sue Kooima, Booster Club Secretary 
 
 
 
 


